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Site Address		41200 US FOREST SERVICE 212 RD 98022
Assessor's Parcel	212008-9018
Zoning		Forest
Council District	Nine
Funding Source	FMD operating fund. Currently $15,358/yr.
Declared Surplus	N/A
Template Status:	Washington State Department of Natural Resources template.
Council Action:	Council action in 2022 is requested to allow services to transfer to a new site on Grass Mountain.




Property Information
Since 1974, the easement has provided for the operation of the County’s emergency radio communication system which is in the process of being upgraded and relocated to a new facility on Grass Mountain. The 1974 easement allowed for the County’s use of the State’s tower and shelter. It will no longer be used as the county emergency radio site. 

Context

Rationale for transaction:	The County’s radio communication system is being upgraded. This facility is being replaced by a new site on Grass Mountain that meets the requirements of the new emergency radio system. Per agreement with the State, the current easement will be relinquished as it will no longer be needed by the County.  

Policy considerations	:	This facility will be replaced by a new site on Grass Mountain, so this easement is no longer needed by the County. Relinquishment will eliminate the annual fee currently $15,358 paid by the County.

Political considerations:	N/A

Community considerations
or partnerships:		N/A

Fiscal considerations:	Per State Department of Natural Resources procedures, the easement is paid in an annual assessment, currently $15,358.  

King County Strategic Plan impact:	This transaction supports the King County Strategic Plan goal of efficient, accountable regional and local government, ensuring that County government operates efficiently by relinquishing an easement agreement for a county emergency radio site with the Washington State Department of Resources that is being relocated to a new facility on Grass Mountain.

Equity and Social Justice impact:	 In accordance with Real Property Asset Management Plan (RAMP) policy, the Facilities Management Division evaluated this location for Equity and Social Justice (ESJ) considerations. This easement relinquishment has no anticipated ESJ impacts.

Surplus Process
The easement relinquishment is not subject to the surplus procedures because the 1974 easement provided for the specific purpose and use as a radio relay site and beam path by the specific grantee (former Department of Public Safety) and is not transferable and cannot be utilized by any other Division or Department.
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